# ASUO searching for appointment to IFC seat

By Daralyn Trappe

The ASUO is currently taking applications for a seat on the Incidental Fee Committee, the seven-member student or-

### Grapevine

ganization that allocates student fees to the athletic department, the EMU and about 90 student group

A new member, to be selected by ASUO President Jennifer Bills, must be appointed by July 7

A seat on the IFC became vacant when Mike Colson, who was elected to a two-year term last fall, was voted out June 1 by newly elected IFC members. Because the June 1 meeting was in violation of the Oregon Public Meetings Law, however, a meeting was held June 7 and a second vote was taken. The motion to remove Colson again passed.

In April, the ASUO determined that Colson was responsible for altering the minutes to the Jan. 31 meeting. Colson has said he is innocent of the charges. Colson was not removed by last year's IFC members because there were not

month votes in favor

This year's committee, made up of five newly elected members who entered office May 25 and two returning two-year members, reviewed before voting the ASUO investigation documents and subsequent formal complaints about the investigation from Colson.

The ASUO is currently considering a complaint from Colson that new IFC member Lydia Lerma, who was the IFC secretary last school year, illegally altered the Jan. 31 minutes last month when she corrected the portion of the minutes that had been altered.

Also at the June 7 meeting. Priscilla Warren was elected summer chairwoman and a summer quorum of three was set.

An attorney for the Islamic Society of Eugene filed a petition with the Lane County Circuit Court against five University students, the ASUO and the EMU in a dispute over the use of the name Muslim Student Association.

A hearing was scheduled for Monday, but the ASUO requested a continuance. A hearing is now scheduled for June 24.

However, a temporary restraining order was issued Monday barring the five students from using MSA until next week's hearing.

At that time, a judge will consider the petition from Charles Porter, attorney for the ISE, to issue a temporary injunction against the use of the name.

The dispute over the use of the name stems from a long-standing feud among Muslim students on campus. Last October, several students filed a complaint with the ASUO in which they charged that certain MSA members had been excluded from voting while several non-students were allowed to vote.

The ASUO found that the elections were in violation of ASUO Executive Rules. In addition. ASUO determined the group was discriminating against Muslims who were not Sunni. Rather than comply

with ASUO rules, some members decided to remove the MSA as an on-campus student group.

The name Muslim Student Association was registered by the Islamic Society of Eugene, closely affiliated with MSA, in 1979. Members of the group, who decided to move off-campus, want to continue to exclusively use the name.

However, at elections held in April, all Muslim students were allowed to participate and new leadership was put in place. The new leaders say they have taken over the MSA as an on-campus group.

The ASUO was named in the action for allowing the new group to retain the name MSA. Cheryl Hunter, ASUO Executive coordinator, said student groups are not told what they can or cannot call themselves.

The EMU was named because MSA still appears on the group's office door in EMU Room 202.

A course on the Asian American experience is scheduled to be taught at the University for the first time in 20 years beginning spring term 1992, said University Provost Norman Wessells.

Wessells and President Myles Brand met with several Asian American students three weeks ago to discuss reviving the class, which is consistently listed in the course catalog but not taught

Sociology Professor John Lie is scheduled to teach the course.

G.Z. "Charlie" Brown, University architecture professor, was granted a Fulbright Scholarship to teach and research energy efficient industrial housing at the University of Trondheim in Norway during the fall of 1991.

Brown will be working specifically on computer applications in developing designs for energy efficient industrialized housing. He will also continue to work as director of the Energy Efficient Industrialized Housing project, a research program funded by the U.S. Department of Energy.

### Environmental Awareness Workshops Summer Session 1991

HIGH DESERT - JUNE 21, 22, 23

Fee: see summer tuition schedule plus \$25 travel, 2 credits (LSS 408/508)

This high, dry country in the shadow of the rain-soaked Cascade Range provides a different environment for a field-lab resource. This workshop will study the plants and animals which survive in this semi-arid country and the history of the pioneers who endured it. Participants will also visit several places including an ancient river bed at Horse Ridge and the High Desert Museum.

#### DUNES AND BEACHES - JUNE 28, 29, 30

Fee: see summer tuition schedule plus \$25 travel, 2 credits (LSS 408/508)

The ever-changing dunes and beaches of the Oregon coast create an excellent fieldlab setting where students can study the concepts and relationships of many plants and animals. The Oregon National Dunes and Recreation Area will be the focus on as we talk with experts about such subjects as sand stabilization, ATV use, and recreational zoning and management. Many of the areas visited have significant historical, geologic and economic importance, as well as being exciting outdoor recreation sites.

VOLCANIC CASCADES - JULY 5,6,7

Fee: see summer tuition schedule plus \$25 travel, 2 credits (LSS 408/508)

This workshop has been one of the favorites because of the field-lab areas which include recent volcanic activity: cones, fissures, vents and lava. We will visit some of the beautiful high plains of Oregon and a mile-long lava tube. There is much to be understood about the power and change caused by volcanic activity, and this workshop will explore some of the best examples.

REGISTRATION: Use your DUCK CALL access code until June 28 or register at Oregon Hall – Registrar

There are probably lot's of things you would rather do this summer than go to school. So . . .

# Danut Up and Danut

One thing is certain: At this stage of the game, it's better to twist than shout. Save an endangered species.

Party Animals
Party Animals
on 13th & Alder,

Live music on Monday the 24th with More Time

### **ETALS**

Deadline for submitting Et als to the Emerald front desk, EMU Suite 300, is noon the day before publication. Et als run the day of the event unless the event takes place before noon.

Notices of events with a donation or admission charge will not be accepted. Campus events and those scheduled nearest the publication date will be given priority. The Emerald reserves the right to edit notices for grammar and style.

## Disappointed With Your MCAT Scores?

Stanley H. Kaplan, LTD., the leader in test prep companies for over 50 years, invites all pre-med students to a

## FREE Information Seminar Saturday, June 22 at 10 a.m.

This informative presentation will cover strategies and tips on: the application process, the interview, and MCAT preparation.

Call 345-7496 to reserve a space.

